
  
 

   

 
   

This document was provided, as is, to the California Department of Education 
(CDE) by the respective county office of education for its districtwide charter for 
the April 2025 California State Board of Education information memoranda. This 
document is posted to the CDE website to meet the legal requirements of 
California Education Code Section 33009.5. Minor formatting changes may have 
occurred during document remediation. 

For more information regarding the content of this material, please contact the 
Charter Schools Division by email at charters@cde.ca.gov. 
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March 31, 2025 

Ric Reyes, Education Administrator 
CALIFORNIA STATE BOARD OF EDUCATION 
1430 N Street, Suite 5111 
Sacramento, CA 95814 

RE: Charter Annual Academic Performance Report for Alvina Elementary Charter School District (AECSD) 

Dear Mr. Reyes: 

The Fresno County Superintendent of Schools (FCSS) submits the attached annual academic 
performance report as part of the oversight agreement between the California State Board of 
Education and the FCSS. This report was prepared by Jeffrey Hunt, Ed.D, Director of Charter 
Schools at the office of the FCSS. 

AECSD produced and adopted an LCAP for the 2024-2025 school year during the 2023-24 school year. 
Based on the charter renewal petition site visit and evaluation results, and a review of the dashboard 
and statewide data, FCSS has no concerns with the charter district. The Fresno County Superintendent 
of Schools Charter team performed a site visit at Alvina Elementary on October 30, 2024. 

The FCSS provides the same support to AECSD as it does for other districts and charters in the county. 
This includes but may not be limited to: LCAP training, coaching, and approval; state & federal program 
support, financial oversight and support; curriculum, instruction, and assessment support, and CALPADS 
technical support. 

The FCSS appreciates the ongoing opportunity to provide oversight to AECSD in service to Fresno County 
students and families. 

Please do not hesitate to contact me with any further questions or requests. 

Sincerely, 
Jeffrey Hunt, Ed.D 

Jeffrey Hunt, Ed.D, Director 
CHARTER SCHOOLS 
Fresno County Superintendent of Schools 
Direct (559) 265-3074 | Email jhunt@fcoe.org 
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